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Garry, P.J. 
 
 Appeal from an order of the Family Court of Saratoga 
County (Jensen, J.), entered December 6, 2017, which granted 
petitioner's application, in a proceeding pursuant to Family Ct 
Act article 10, to adjudicate the subject children to be 
neglected. 
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 In May 2017, petitioner commenced this proceeding pursuant 
to Family Ct Act article 10 alleging that respondent had 
neglected her three children (born in 2000, 2006 and 2009).  In 
September 2017, Family Court issued an order temporarily 
removing one of the children from respondent's care.  In 
November 2017, on the second day of the fact-finding hearing, 
petitioner's counsel notified Family Court of a settlement offer 
by which the child who had been temporarily removed would remain 
in petitioner's custody, respondent would be placed under 
petitioner's supervision for one year and petitioner would not 
seek removal of the other two children.  Following consultation 
with her counsel, respondent accepted the offer and consented on 
the record to a finding of neglect.  Family Court then entered 
an order that adjudicated the children to be neglected and 
contained the agreed-upon terms of disposition.  Respondent 
appeals. 
 
 It is well settled that an order entered upon consent is 
not appealable (see Matter of Zachary M. [Ashley N.], 141 AD3d 
771, 771 [2016]; Matter of Connor S. [Joseph S.], 122 AD3d 1096, 
1097 [2014]; Matter of Gabrielle S. [Reberick T.], 105 AD3d 
1098, 1099 [2013]).  Respondent's claim that her consent was 
involuntary because she was coerced into accepting the 
settlement offer should have been raised in Family Court by way 
of a motion to vacate the order (see Family Ct Act § 1051 [f]; 
Matter of Natalee M. [Nathan M.], 155 AD3d 1466, 1470 [2017], lv 
denied 31 NY3d 904 [2018]; Matter of Mary UU. [Michael UU.—Marie 
VV.], 70 AD3d 1227, 1228 [2010]).  As the record does not reveal 
that any such application was made, the appeal is not properly 
before this Court. 
 
 Egan Jr., Devine, Aarons and Pritzker, JJ., concur. 
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 ORDERED that the appeal is dismissed, without costs. 
 
 
 
 
     ENTER: 
                           
 
 
        
     Robert D. Mayberger 
     Clerk of the Court 
 

 


